

The mission of the Dubois County Substance Abuse Council is to reduce substance abuse and the problems associated with substance abuse in Dubois County Youth and Adults in order to enhance family and community life.

SAC Meeting Minutes

DATE: May 10, 2016 CONDUCTED BY: Jim McFaul TIME: 11am RECORDED BY: Deb Capps

PLACE: TRI-CAP

PRESENT: Becky Beckman, Deb Capps, Jim McFaul, Angie Greulich, Terry tanner, Tim Lampert, Jenifer Lampert, Natosha Beckman, Josh Gunselman, Layne Foote, Nancy Eckerle, Lloyd Froman, Brian Seffernick, Ashlee Murphy, Megan Durlauf and Janet Schnell.

Topic/Agenda	Discussion/Conclusion	Recommendation/Action
I. Approval of	Passed as presented.	Nancy motioned and Becky
Minutes		seconded.
II. Treasurer's	Terry reported:	Josh motioned. Tim
Report	Prevention/Education - \$8,594.93	seconded. Motion passed as
	Treatment/Intervention - \$8,594.93	presented.
	Criminal Justice Services - \$8,594.94	
	Discretionary - \$5,835.14	
	Total - \$31,619.94	
	User Fees - \$2,273 in April 2016, \$10,344 in 2016	
III. Coordinator	Reminded group that June is election month for officers.	
Report		
IV.	Tim reported 71 people arrested in April (about 20 lower than March)	
Representative	but count is going back up in May, in part due to the recent Round Up.	
Reports	Click It or Ticket is ongoing May 6 – 30, with local and state police	
	doing extra patrols. Possible road blocks May 23-24. Jim asked about	
	driving ATVs on county roads. Tim responded licensed and registered	
	drivers only. Becky asked if Jennifer sees more clients when arrests	
	increase. Jennifer said it takes about a year before those arrested	
	become her clients, after court decisions are made.	
	Becky reported that the 28 th Medication Collection got 353 pounds	
	from 351 people April 30, despite pouring rain.	
	Josh reported about meds being used to help bring users out of	
	overdose of opioids. Some of these meds are available at local drug	
	stores. Twice as many people die from opiates than heroin. IN	
	Attorney General is providing funding to law enforcement to pay for	
	meds. Layne reported Brentwood has a clinic once a month to help	
	· · ·	
	clients understand these meds.	
V. Other	Deb discussed CARES efforts, including SAMHSA, System of Care and	
	Mental Health America – Indiana grants. She distributed bags with	
	TRI-CAP service information and powerpoint from CARES Community	
	Conversation meetings – approximately 133 people attended these	
	conversation incertings approximately 155 people attended these	

	meetings. Also discussed the Youth Workshop held in April.	
	meetings. Also discussed the routh workshop held in April.	
	Angie discussed Healthy Families, including the Fatherhood Coalition	
	(data showed that fathers aren't engaged in families). TRI-CAP	
	recruited dads from Healthy Families programs to participate in the	
	Fatherhood Coalition, with about 12 mentors.	
	Becky reported that her volunteers make sleep-sacks for young	
	parents in Healthy Families program. She showed the sleep sacks.	
	These sleep sacks help comfort babies and hopefully lower	
	mental/substance use issues.	
	She also reported again about Medication Collections. These	
	collections lower meds being dumped into environment and lowers	
	risk of meds being stolen from medicine chests.	
	She's a CASA volunteer and sees youth who need therapy to help	
	lower risk of future mental and/or substance use issues. DCS can	
	provide funding for therapy. Janet shared that Southern Hills provides	
	some therapy but it requires special training for anyone providing	
	therapy for children under 5 years old. If court mandates therapy, it is	
	free to families.	
	a Toursed TDL CAD	
	Toured TRI-CAP.	
VII. Progress	None	
Reports		
Next meeting	Our next meeting will be an election meeting on June 14, 2016 at 11	
	a.m. in Shoney's Restaurant backroom. Any questions please contact	
	Janet Schnell at <u>Janet4SAC@GMail.com</u> , 812-683-3767, 812-630-6779.	
VIII.	Meeting adjourned at 11:47am to tour TRI-CAP facility. Tour ended at	
Adjournment	approximately 12:10pm.	

Compiled and submitted electronically by Deb Capps, SAC Secretary, on 5/20/2016